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NEWS RELEASE

For Immediate Release: February 5, 2014

Onondaga County Clerk Sandra Schepp Announces Release of
Requested Audit

Robert E. Antonacci Il CPA, Onondaga County Comptroller, at the request of incoming Onondaga
County Clerk Sandra Schepp, performed an audit of the Onondaga County Clerk’s Office and has
released the audit.

The audit was commenced at the request of the Hon. Sandra Schepp upon her taking office and
assuming the duties of County Clerk.

Ms. Schepp was elected in November of 2012 and upon taking office in 2013 requested the Onondaga
County Comptroller's Office perform a department-wide audit to assist her in assuming the duties of her
new office. Ms. Schepp stated, “It was very important to me to have a comprehensive department-wide
audit upon taking over the duties of Onondaga County Clerk. This office touches the lives of almost
every citizen in this County whether it be a passport application, filing of documents related to lawsuits
or the recording of happy events like the purchase of a new house. | appreciate the assistance of Mr.
Antonacci and his staff. We have reviewed the recommendations and will work with his office to insure
the continued financial integrity and transparency of the Office of County Clerk.”

Mr. Antonacci commended Ms. Schepp for requesting the audit and said, “This was a great idea by the
Clerk to have this audit upon taking office. She has shown great leadership in assuming these very
important duties, and we wish her all the best. My office will continue to work with her and her staff to
make sure this very important government function continues in an efficient and customer-oriented
manner.

View the audit at http://www.ongov.net/comptroller/documents/CountyClerkReportandResponse. pdf.

" Questions regarding this audit can be directed to Sandra Schepp at 435-2229 or Robert Antonacci |l
CPA, at 435-2130.
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